Alba Borough Minutes May 9, 2022 Monthly Meeting

The Alba Borough Council held the regular monthly meeting at 6 pm at the Alba Christian Church. The meeting was opened by President Carol Bastion.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Danielle May made the motion to approve the minutes, Lorelei Colton seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report was read. There is an additional bill of \$515.94 that was just received for the Canton Borough Fire Tax Fund for the 2022 Fire Workers Compensation contract. Danielle May made a motion to pay the bills and Steve Bastion seconded the motion. The motion passed and the bills will be paid.

Old Business:

The electronic speed sign is proving to be effective based on the numbers that are received. The sign will remain on route 14 for the duration of the construction work.

The blind spot mirror was purchased and installed by Dale Palmer on the end of the Alba Park entrance along Mountain Road. Lorelei Colton Made a motion to pay Dale \$25.00 for the supplies for the mirror. Steve Bastion seconded the motion.

The last statement that Dale received on moving the cluster boxes explained that it would take 30-60 days for a cost analysis to be created and approved. In the meantime, the post office is looking into making a route in Alba for everyone to have mail received in a mailbox at their house. The final approval for the new mail route is expected by Friday May 13.

Steve has security boxes for the cameras at the park. They will decide on placement of the cameras then proceed to installing the security boxes.

Members of the board are continuing to look into the options there are for a Handicap swing at the park.

A committee has been created to discuss details for the borough garage. The committee consists of Broc Forbes, Dale Palmer, and Steve Bastion. They will meet on Tuesday, 5/10/22 at 5:00PM at the property to look into what items need to be addressed on the property. A report of what is needed, and possible quotes will be discussed at the next meeting.

The landowner of the property beside the borough garage is possibly interested in selling the property. Dale Palmer made a phone call to the owner and left a message expressing the boroughs interest to discuss possible numbers for the property. The landowner has not responded at this time. The board had approved a maximum offer of \$1500.00 if the landowner would be interested in selling.

New Business:

The election will be held in the Alba Church basement next Tuesday, May 17, 2022.

Present were: Tricia Jackson (Sec./Treas.), President Carol Bastion, Vice President Lorelei Colton; Mayor Dale Palmer; Councilmembers: Danielle May, Broc Forbes, Steve Bastion, Tom Hojnowski

Steve Bastion made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Danielle May seconded the motion.

Respectively submitted by,

Via facluse

Tricia Jackson, Alba Borough Secretary/Treasurer